Galesburg City Council
Monday October 10, 2011

Mayor Rick Halvorson, Council Members: Jeff Voltz, Jane Halvorson, Dan Caswell and Mark Johnson were present.  Minutes from August meeting were read and Johnson motioned to approve them as read and Caswell seconded.  Financial statements were presented to the council and Johnson motioned to approve them and Voltz seconded.  

Bills were presented to the council.  
General account:  Deborah Nobliski 426.03, Marie Hamm 39.55, Marie Hamm 55.41, Virgil Hamm, 277.05, IRS 563.00, AmeriPride 98.67, John Dreere 157.01, Alton Anderson 216.00, Traill Co 200.00, Farmers Union 222.00, and Don Jacobson 203.17.
Utility account:  Ken Voltz 332.46, Traill Rural Water 2277.92, Abraham 1100.00, IRS 143.64, Brager 830.75, ND Dept of Health 32.00, and OfficeMax 338.95.
J. Halvorson motioned to approve the bills and Voltz seconded.

Old business:  We will also buy a bigger generator to keep the sewer going while power goes out.  The city will be building a small garage in the alley between Jane Halvorson’s property and the Bring field on the east side of town.

New business:  Delinquent water bills were discussed.  We will start tagging people that are 3 months late.

We have someone that is interested in buying the Café.  They have started the process to buy it.  We will be issuing them an On & Off Beer license and a On Liquor license.  The hope was for the Café to be open by middle of November.

Snow removal for this winter is now open for bids. Please send your bid to the City of Galesburg, PO Box 141, Galesburg, ND  58035, attention City Council.  We will be making the decision on December 12th so this will be the cut off for all bids to be in.

Reminders: We will be having our Deer feed and turkey bingo. This will be held November 19th.

[bookmark: _GoBack]With all business concluded the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Caswell and second by Johnson.  Our next meeting will be held on November 14th.  

The event rent for the Hall will be $50.00 per event.  For Hall rental please leave a message with Deborah Nobliski at 701-488-2780 or email her your request at Deborah.nobliski@gmail.com.  

Rick Halvorson, Mayor
Deborah Nobliski, Auditor
